
 

 

NYTHE, ELDENE & LIDEN 
PARISH COUNCIL 

 
EMERGENCY COUNCIL MEETING 

Minutes of the meeting held on 27th July 2020 at 6.30pm  
Via Zoom Video Link 

 
Present   
  Cllr K Parry (Chair) 

Cllr D Bell (Vice-Chair) 
  Cllr G Stubbs 
  Cllr Z Hawson 
  Cllr B Soloman 
  Cllr O Ibitoye 
 
Officers  Emma Hill (Parish Clerk) 
 
Public  None 
 
402  Apologies 
  Cllr G Cruse 
 
403  Playpark Updates 

Play Park monies, Cllr Kevin Parry discussed the strategy for Playparks Nythe and Liden are 
good, however Eldene needs some attention. 
Cllr Kevin Parry asked the council if they were in agreement for the Parish to ring fence 
some monies, obtain quotes and enter into a discussion with Swindon Borough Council to 
Link the Eldene Beach refurbishment and a playpark together, the council agreed. Cllr K 
Parry to talk to Swindon Borough Council and quotes obtained to be emailed to councillors 
by the clerk for future meeting discussions. 

 
404  New Bins 

The budget for new bins is currently underspent, Cllr Kevin Parry suggested new bins for 
Liden Green, Shaftesbury Lake, and Nythe Green and bringing them closer to the road. 

 
  
 
405  Date of Next Meeting 
  Wednesday 23rd September 2020, Location Eldene Community Centre (If deemed safe) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Signed ……………………………………………………………… 
 

 
 
 

Date………………………………………………. 
Chair of the Council 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


